




















Narrative Supplement Tri County Development, Inc. (H2328)

The Narrative supplement for H2328 is provided to address two specific review comments made by the
County Planning Staff. The comments and justification for the related proposal are as follows:

1. The County is requesting a front yard setback of 25 feet.
Request by the applicant-Front yard setback of 20 feet, a deviation of 5 feet
Justification:

e The applicant is requesting a proposed zoning designation of PDP/MF for the purpose of
providing a retirement community of rental villas. The increased setback would effectively
reduce the size of the usable rear yard and locate units closer to the site perimeter.

e All units will be equipped with a garage and a 20-foot driveway is sufficient distance to park cars
for owners and guests, particularly in a retirement community where large vehicles and trucks
will be uncommon.

e Asaretirement community large families with additional vehicles for young adults and teens
living at home will not be present; thereby eliminating the possibility of additional parking in the
driveway and street common in family-oriented communities.

e The developer is proposing, and will agree, to provide up to 70 additional common off-street
parking areas in the project at convenient locations for guests.

e Asarental community, the developer will be able to adequately restrict and control on-street
parking.

2. The County is requesting that the recreation area be relocated to a central area in the project.
Request by the applicant is to locate the recreation area and clubhouse near the project entrance.
Justification:

e The recreation area will include a large clubhouse and pool which will provide for a signature
entrance feature for the project.

e Section 26-75 of the Hernando County Code of Ordinances requires that neighborhood parks are
easily accessible to residents by auto, foot and bicycle. Where practical they should be centrally
located and shall be developable uplands exclusive of drainage retention areas. In this case the
central areas of the project will be occupied by drainage retention areas and are not practical for
the location or co-location of recreation facilities. In addition, at 220 units the project is
relatively small, and the proposed location of the recreation area and clubhouse will be easily
accessible to all residents.



